From: Charlotte Lellman <clellman@gmail.com>

To: SDeCourcey@town.arlington.ma.us, DMahon@town.arlington.ma.us, DDunn@town.arlington.ma.us, jcurro@alumni.tufts.edu, jhurd@town.arlington.ma.us

Cc: mkrepelka@town.arlington.ma.us, townmanager@town.arlington.ma.us, ldiggins@gmail.com,

michaiahforselectboard@gmail.com Date: Sun, 31 May 2020 09:48:51 -0400

Subject: Please add bike safety to select board meeting agenda

Dear Arlington Select Board members,

I am writing to earnestly ask you to address bike safety in your upcoming meeting. Cyclist Charles Proctor died earlier this month, in Arlington, at a dangerous intersection. There are concrete actions that can prevent similar deaths in the future. Arlington is a great commuter thoroughfare, and there is a lot of great bike infrastructure, from bike lanes along Mass Ave to the Minuteman trail. Please don't leave it at that. There is more work to be done. Making a city safe for bikes decreases accidents and pollution and congestion, and promotes a healthy active lifestyle. Please address this important issue.

Best,

Charlotte Lellman Cyclist living in Jamaica Plain, MA